
Chair Williamson and Committee Members, 
 
I speak in strong opposition to H.B. 2927.   
 
For hundreds of years the Electoral College has made the voice of rural America count.  Pushing forward with 
H.B 2927 silences the voice of ten’s of millions of Americans, giving urban America and our densely populated 
cities the overwhelming voice in our national elections.  America is a Constitutional Republic, protection of the 
individual right, protect’s all of our rights.  To willfully attempt to nullify the voice and vote of rural America is un-
American and discriminatory at best.  We speak of inclusiveness, yet you’re hearing of H.B. 2927 is any but 
that, you discount rural Oregon.   
 
Eugene, Salem & Portland may live in their urban utopia, but they only do so with the products manufactured 
and produced by rural Oregon and America.  To silence their voice is an insult to democracy. 
 
Preserve the Republic, 
 
Joseph Rice 
Chair - 2nd Congressional District 
Oregon GOP Executive Committee 
Oregon GOP Credentials Committee 
(541) 326-1911 
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